ACPC Committee Meeting

September 16, 2008
In attendance were:  Sue Atkins, Daniel Birmajer, Jennifer Burr, Matt Koetz, Paul Porell, and Jennie Schaff
Absent:  Mary Jo Balsis
Guests:  Rob Fredette, Matt Temple
Notes taken by:  Fern Cardella

Welcome
Daniel welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Jennie Schaff, School of Education, was introduced as the committee’s newest member.
Schedule of Meetings 
Meetings for the fall 2008 semester were scheduled as follows:

Thursday, October 2

Tuesday, November 11

Tuesday, December 2

All meetings will be held at 1:10 p.m. in the Merton Room in the library.
Technology Proposal Update
A technology proposal update was note available for today’s meeting since Mary Jo was not in due to illness.  An update will follow by email upon Mary Jo’s return.

Discussion about Zimbra
Daniel noted that today’s discussion is to give ITS opinions as the “voice of the faculty.”  Last year ITS was in transition and it was not the time to bring issue regarding Zimbra to their attention.  Now, however, is the time for faculty to express opinions and make recommendations.

Daniel introduced Rob Fredette, today’s representative from ITS.

Matt Temple began the discussion.
· Questions were prompted following the email from ITS that instructed faculty and staff not to update to Firefox 3 due to compatibility issue with Zimbra.

· It seems backward that we cannot update to the most recent internet browsers.  It seems we are being asked not to upgrade to a better version for the sake of Nazareth’s email system.

· This issue seems to be reinforcing that technology is not up to speed at Nazareth.

Rob Fredette responded.
· ITS is currently running Zimbra 4.5.9.  Version 5.0.1 was released and now there is 5.0.6.  However, Nazareth has not upgraded and may have missed the summer window of opportunity to do so.
· We lack a test environment to do the upgrade.  If we do the upgrade and there is a problem, the only way to go back is to go back in time which will mean the loss of emails.

· ITS is considering how and when to complete the upgrade.

· The new IT Director will start next week.  No decisions regarding Zimbra will be made until she has an opportunity to review the situation.

Student Email

· Students are still using Web Mail.  Again, the time to complete the change in an email system for the students is summer and that opportunity has been missed.

·  ITS has budgeted for a separate student email server.  This will allow for the transition of students to Zimbra without jeopardizing access for faculty and staff.
· Final decisions have not been made for student email and alumni email.

Other Zimbra Issues
· Zimbra was chosen as a sole email source for faculty and staff because of the portal.  With the portal currently on the table, why does everyone need to use Zimbra?  Are there any advantages?  At this time, faculty and staff could use other sources for email.  However, ITS will only support Zimbra.  It would be up to the faculty member to learn how to use other email programs with the naz.edu address.  There are times when it is necessary due to limitations of Zimbra for someone to use another program.

· Zimbra Connector will allow use of other email programs.  However, it has been inconsistent with the version of Zimbra we are currently using.
· Attachment size remains an issue.  ITS needs to review the size limitations.  It is difficult to communicate with attachments and photos with the current size limitations.  Rob noted that ITS is working on this issue.

· Another program noted was that web email addresses do not link to Zimbra.  They are opening other programs as the default.  

· Rob noted that ITS is currently looking for a way for faculty and staff to access files currently available only on campus from remote locations.  This would be done from naz.edu with a password.

At the close of the meeting, Rob asked if he could begin sending update emails to members of ACPC.  Everyone agreed that this is an excellent idea.[image: image1.png]
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